It is widely recognized that rescue efforts on 9/11 were greatly hampered by the inability of emergency workers to effectively communicate with each other. Deficiencies in wireless communications capabilities have long been known, but until recently, little has been done to address these concerns. Fortunately, the current Congress has made this issue a top priority. The recently passed House act, "Implementing the 9/11 Commission Recommendations" ( H.R. 1), contains language to enforce the scheduled handover of an important band of spectrum for emergency first responder communications through the creation of an office within the Department of Homeland Security. Please click here to read a recently released report containing more information on this vitally important issue. At the forefront of this effort is Senator John McCain, who, on Wednesday, announced a plan to expand the scheduled broadband spectrum reallocation. Please click here to read the press release from Senator McCain's office. While the details of this issue are highly technical, we will continue to keep you informed, as these developments are critical in providing our emergency workers with the tools they need and deserve.

